MINUTES OF P.A.V.R.C. MEETING

2nd. June 2005

MEETING OPENED:  7.30p.m.

WELCOME TO VISITORS / GUESTS  

APOLOGIES:
 Iris & Graeme Herde, Jan Spriggs, Barb Scholar, Bruce Taylor,

(as per Attendance Register.) 

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING:

Accepted as true & correct record – Max McLeod; seconded – Neil Spriggs

BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES:  

Rally Committee needs to be decided this meeting.

Brian Marden has advised he has spoken to Leasingham Wine Company and they will sponsor 2006 rally and provide hats, wine for prizes.
Federation visit on Tuesday 31st  - many questions answered. Arthur Doecke will return to us with some more answers.

The Prefect radiator is now with Franz Heinrich.

CORRESPONDENCE OUT:  

 Nil

CORRESPONDENCE IN: 

· Magazines

Chrysler collector

Smoke Signal 

Buzzer Box 

Crank Talk 

Grease Rag 

The Klaxon News 

· Minutes Federation Monthly Meeting 9th. April

· Membership fees Peter Bowden, Jerry Doran, and Stephen Bray (with apologies from Stephen for not being able to attend meetings and excursions due to being on-call.

· Information from Brendon Parsloe re gymkhana events for Driving Skills Run in June. (Thanks Brendon)

· Kimba Vintage Auto Club Inc – list of Office bearers for 2005 and run dates. 

· Lincoln Auto Club Inc  -advice on Programme for 2005 Quadrennial Rally 1/2/3 October.

· Programme and entry forms for Bay to Birdwood Classic on Sunday 25th September.

· Programme on Cruising Classics 2005 – entries close 1/9/05 and includes the Bat to Birdwood Classic run 25/9/05.

· Information on new website – monkey On-line P/L 

       www.monkey.com.au  - free classifieds and photos of vehicles.

· Quotation from Action Badges for Club cloth badges.

BUSINESS ARISING FROM CORRESPONDENCE: 

Action Badges - Mark had received a quote from action badges;

50 No.  -  $8:45 each

100 No. - $4:30 each

200No. -  $3:00 each

There are about 12 names on the list – how many do the club want to buy?

All agreed we purchase 100 no. Action Badges also able to digitise our badge for stitching on hats.  Order and payment for 50% to be sent to them on placement of orsder.
CORRESPONDENCE ACCEPTED:  

Neil Spriggs, seconded Vicky Hewett.

TREASURERS REPORT: 

Working Account Balance:  $ 3192:14

Fixed Term Series Account: $ 2022:56

Raffle:                      $  14:60

Expenses:                 $ 90:55 – including BAD Tax $ 0:60

Refund to J Moss    $ 8:00

Reimburse Sec    :   $45:00
Letter received from CPS Credit union advising that the term Deposit is about to mature and asking if the Club wishes to reinvest it.  The yearly interest was $22.20 and the Interest rate is currently 2.5 % p.a.

It was suggested that ING be contacted by Trevor Usher to see what their rates were for investments of $2000:00. 

Liz advised that the carbon was not inserted correctly in the Receipt book and she was missing a copy of rec. no. 40.  Could all members check their receipts and advise Liz who and the amount it was for.  It was made out at the last club meeting.  John Moss checked receipts he was carrying and discovered it was for the Citroen Club for $32:50.

Treasurers Report -

Accepted – Scott Eckert

Seconded – Derek Wilson

CLUB CAPTAINS REPORT:  
The “Mystery Run over the mountains” on May 22 was organised by Glenn and Neville Hitch and was very enjoyable - even though it was a longer run than anticipated.  The run took us from Port Augusta to Wilmington where we stopped for morning tea at the Beautiful Valley Park. We then went through to Wirrabarra where some members stopped to buy lunch from the bakery and then onto Laura where we stopped to eat our lunch.  From there we drove through to Terrowie and Apilla Springs stopping for a break, and then on to Orroroo and home via Wilmington and the pass.  It was not without events with Horrie running out of fuel and some members getting lost because Neville was not sure of the route. Glenn warned us not to let him take the lead too! These members had stopped to assist Horrie and got left behind.

June 26th.  Sunday – Economy Run

We will be meeting at the clubrooms 9 a.m. and leaving at 9:15 a.m. to go to Quorn (Morning Tea) – Wilmington – Melrose (Lunch).

All members are requested that they bring the Vehicle’s weight with them (found in Handbook).  All vehicles must have full tanks of fuel and a record of how much the tank holds when full and when members get to Melrose, the vehicles must be topped up with fuel again with records given to John Moss, so that the economy of vehicles can be worked out.

Glenn advised that he has given Cec an Australian Calendar 2005 (ALP no less!????)  - there is no need to consult the English one any more Cec!

Many thanks Glenn!!

9th June –BBQ for Gawler veteran & Vintage Auto Club.

Catering –Cooks – Mark, Mozzie, Max – to arrive at 5:30 p.m. at the clubrooms with other members arriving at approx. 6 p.m.  There will be 15 vehicles with approx 30 people +10 members = 40 people approx to cater for.

Potato Bake – Vicky, Judy, Cec.

Soup – Mark and Kathy.

Tossed salads – Trevor, John Moss.

June 10th. –Gawler Veteran & Vintage Auto Club  - There will be a Tag–along Tour of Port Augusta, and members are invited to attend.

June 19th. – Sporting Car club of SA – Pichi Richi Railway to Quorn and dinner at the Old Brewery restaurant – members are advised they are invited to attend but must make own bookings.

June 20th –10.30 a.m. Monday – Sporting Car club of SA Morning tea by PAVRC – donation of $100 made to our Club. Members are asked who will be able to attend. Cec will organize the cakes/biscuits for Morning tea – John Moss will confirm numbers – possibility that it will be 100 no.

Cec, Bill and John Moss will be there on the day. 

GENERAL BUSINESS: 

· Val thanked everyone for the Morning tea organised after Dave’s funeral.  All the family appreciated it and asked that all please accept this as their personal thanks.
· Judy also thanked all members who brought in food who were not asked to, it was greatly appreciated.

· Cec – advised that Jeff of AAA Parts has recently received into stock indicator lights  - large - $16

- small - $13

He will also have a new paint system installed shortly, which will give a more accurate shades match. As well, there will be a 2-pack system with advice sheets.

· Mark – Asked for volunteers for the cleanout of the new room,  possibly on 18th or 19th June and to make decisions on the placement of windows etc. Mozzie, Bill, Ross, Neil, John indicated they would help.  It was realized that this date coincided with the visit from the sporting Car club of SA, so Mark will contact members to arrange another date that will be convenient. 
· Mark – the Committee meeting did not happen as he is still waiting on advice from John Moss Sr re Rally funds etc.

· Mark suggested that it was time that the Committee for the 2006 Rally be elected,

and asked for volunteers:-

Bill Hale, Mozzie McMahon, Trevor Usher, Glenn Hitch, Derek Wilson, Val Marden, Kathryn Taylor, Peter Neidorfer and Cec Scholar to produce the Magazine.

A meeting will be held sometime in the near future.

· Meeting with Arthur Doecke of the SA Federation of Historic Vehicles was held at the clubrooms on Tuesday 31st May.  The meeting went well and a number of questions were answered to members’ satisfaction. 

e.g. Manifolds on Slant 6 Valiant and early Toranas – Tubular manifolds (extractors) are OK as the originals kept cracking.

Bull bars – Police will not take a vehicle off the road because a bull bar is fitted.  If the car is OK mechanically and the driver is not doing any thing stupid the vehicle’s driver will not be pulled over.

If there are changes / additions to a vehicle that have been authorised by the Historic registrars these need to be noted on the forms.  The club and concerned member may need to make submissions for anything they are still worried about. 

 RAFFLE drawn by Val Marden and won by Derek Wilson.

MEETING CLOSED:  8:30 p.m. Many members stayed back for a chat and a cuppa.
REMINDER:

The Clubroom key should be picked up at the meeting prior to requiring it for the turn on the Roster, or, if this is not possible, pick it up from Kathy at the Front office, TAFE on Carlton Parade. (refer to May minutes for roster)

